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Chair:  Dahlia Stender




Regional Director:  Ross Mason

Co-Chair:  Penny Jones



CRDS:  Joy Husmann

Welcome, Sign In, Announcements:  Penny opened the meeting with introductions and the sign in sheet.  
RAC Provider Updates:  
Dottie Blackwell provided resources (and cookies!) from RADAR.  Wendy Perez, Clinical Director with Pioneer Health Services will be coordinating SUD’s services at Pioneer Health which serves three locations
IDJC SUD’s Delivery Update:  

Joe Langan stated that IDJC is continuously working on making their systems and processes better after having received the appropriated funding from JFAC.  In the coming week the Idaho Juvenile Justice Council Youth Committee’s in each District will be meeting with a motivational speaker, Sean Davis to meet with each committee to present.  Ross Mason asked that Joe provide an electronic copy of the schedule to Joy to forward on to the RAC members.  April 5th 9 am – 2 pm there will be a District meeting with Sharon Burke along with all Chiefs and JPO’s to provide feedback on current services.  One current obstacle is the contact with juveniles in rural areas where services are limited due to distance to travel.  Dahlia noted that April Horak is the District 3 JPO SUD’s Coordinator and asked April to discuss the current climate.  April stated that the referral process is being refined and is working better since the JFAC appropriation.  Leticia stated that the schools have reported an increase in substance use in the schools for juveniles not on probation.  The SRO’s are reporting the increase as well, however, JPO’s are unable to assist as the juvenile is not in the system.  Kathy Skippen asked Leticia to send her contacts from the schools to get started on the DHW development process for non-criminal justice juveniles.  Joe stated that on April 18th at 10:30 am his counterpart in Region 5, Bev Ashton and Judge Ingram will be holding two trainings on restorative justice in Ada and Nampa counties and will send the electronic version to Joy for distribution.  
Behavioral Health Cooperative Update (BHIC):
www.bhic.idaho.gov 
Meeting minutes and updates are available on the website.
Mental Health Board Region 3:
 www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov
Meeting minutes are available on the website for updates.  Phyllis Vermilyea, Region 3 Mental Health Board Member presented on the Nampa School District.  There have been 228 new special education students since turning in their numbers in December.  The funding is based on the number of students enrolled in December each year, therefore the money does not follow the student when they move from school district to school district due to environmental changes such as placements by DHW, parents, etc.  The school must then absorb the cost of any additional students.
SUD’s Update:  

Kathy Skippen distributed the latest expenditure report for DHW SUD’s which shows that we have completed 71% of the year and 80% has been spent to-date with DHW absorbing the entire overspend when ICSA sunset and the money was appropriated to the individual agencies.  IDJC and IDOC are currently under spent on their budget, therefore a decision was made to appropriate some of the IDOC funding back to DHW as opposed to giving the money back at the end of the fiscal year.  This decision has been made in order to continue to serve all SUD’s clients.  The report shows that there are priority populations that must be served by DHW, such as PWWC, IV Drug Users, and Medicaid clients.  For FY2013, DHW will not have the $2.5 million overspent at the beginning.  In addition, DHW was assigned two new priority populations:  Adult and juvenile non-criminal justice clients.  DHW also received all of the funding for the misdemeanant population where they have received treatment under ATR and Drug Court in the past.  DHW will be developing a plan for FY2013 to serve these three new populations.  The ATR grant will now also serve non-criminal justice juveniles.  Kathy welcomes any suggestions for referral sources and ideas in developing the plan.  Kathy described the JFAC process for determining funding by the legislature for those unfamiliar with the process.  JFAC intent language stated that the BPA contract that was written for four years with the option to renew each year for two years, will now be up for RFP (Request For Proposals).  IDOC and IDJC will participate in the RFP with DHW and will exclude courts.  In addition, DHW is in the final process of writing an RFP for Mental Health Medicaid Managed Care.  Kathy also stated that the providers meeting discussion included the additional cost of doing business without any rate increase, therefore, there is currently a change order in with BPA to provide 4 more units for a GRRS and Clinical Stay Review for DHW clients only.  
IDOC SUD’s Delivery Update:

There was not an update.

Benchmark Prevention Update:

Greg Munson stated that most of the prevention providers are wrapping up their fiscal year.  Council has a new provider as well as PlaySmart is a new coalition provider in Weiser, both of which are doing a great job on environmental strategies.  The FY2013 Benchmark Application will be available on March 30, 2012 and the deadline is April 30, 2012.  The statewide Needs Assessment and Prevention Plan will be available on the website on March 23rd.  If you are applying for funding, Greg encouraged those applicants to review those resources for the application process.  TND Plus is an up and coming evidenced based program showing positive outcomes for juveniles needing early intervention.  Leticia noted that these programs are very valuable since the Safe and Drug Free Schools money is no longer available.  
6th Annual Recovery Day from September 7, 2012:  
Lori Farrens handed out the Recovery Day flyers to start getting the word out about the event.  There will be a Recovery Day Planning Committee Meeting following the RAC meeting in the conference room next door.  This year’s event will be held at the YMCA from 4 pm to 8 pm in order to accommodate more treatment providers and vendors.  This event has been very successful and a full agenda of activities, music, food and fun.  There was a suggestion to implement a Facebook page for the event.  Lori asked for input, ideas, suggestions and volunteers to help at this important, fun event.
DHW Adult and Children’s Mental Health Update:  
Todd Hurt updated that the Mental Health Court program is running at full capacity of 25 clients.  Todd stated that Elda Catalano and Judge Varrin have been working on the development of a juvenile drug court in Canyon County.  There has also been an increase in 19-24/25’s, as well as in increase in mental holds.  There have been some changes to the language in 19-24/25’s and is currently in the legislature process.  
Resources and Updates:
Joy was not in attendance due to illness.
ICADD Scholarships:

Scholarship applications are due March 21st and decisions will be made on March 23rd.  Penny handed out the paper version that was provided electronically by Joy in early March.  Kathy Skippen noted that the keynote speaker on the first day of ICADD is Phillip Valentine from Connecticut and will be discussing a recovery oriented system of care.  He will be discussing all of those things associated with recovery and how the environment needs to change for the person in recovery to be successful.

RAC Chair and Co-Chair Elections:

Nominations and elections for new Chair and Co-Chair were held.  Co-Chair typically moves into the Chair position and responsibilities were discussed.  Penny was nominated as the Chair and Joe Langan was nominated as Co-Chair.  Both accepted the nomination, the RAC voted, and all approved by RAC members present.
Next RAC Meeting May 16 is during ICADD:

As there would be a low attendance at the RAC meeting during ICADD and low attendance if the meeting were moved to June due to school being out, the next RAC meeting will be July 18, 2012 at 10:30 am at the Department of Health and Welfare.
Rx Take Back Events:

Penny shared Smart Moves Smart Choices regarding the website that provides education tools for parents, educators, law enforcement, etc. to educate on the dangers of prescription drug abuse among youth.  Penny plans to hold an event where her IDFY members present at an assembly on the dangers of prescription drugs and trends.  Penny was excited about this resource.
The next meeting will be July 18, 2012  at 10:30 am at the Department of Health and Welfare Caldwell.  Meeting adjourned.
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